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Birthdays 

Upcoming Dates 

We hope the following students had a great 

birthday over the school holidays: 

Caleb Bedford: Monday 6th January 

Justin Tu: Monday 13th January 

Lawson Lynch: Sunday 19th 

January 

 

Also to Mrs Alexander: Friday 10th January 

 

Term 1  Week 1   Issue 1  30th January 2020 

Foundation 

FEB Wed 5th No Foundation classes 

 Friday 7th  Welcome BBQ—6.30 pm;  

meat supplied 

 Tues 11th P & F AGM—7 pm 

 Wed 12th No Foundation classes 

 Mon 17th –

Fri 21st 

Swimming classes @ 

11am-1.30pm 

 Wed 19th No Foundation classes 

 Mon 24th– 

Thurs 27th 

Swimming classes @ 

11am-1.30pm 

 Tues 25th Shrove Tuesday 

 Wed 26th Ash Wednesday 

No Foundation classes 

 Fri 28th Swimming Carnival 

MAR Wed 4th Wimmera  Machinery 

Field Days excursion 

No Foundation classes 

This week we welcomed our new Foundation 

class. Some of them are pictured below. 

We also welcome the other new students and 

families who have recently moved to Nhill. 



 

Welcome 

Welcome to the first newsletter of 2020.  

Newsletters are distributed weekly and also 

appear on our school website.  I hope you find 

the newsletters useful and informative as you 

keep up to date with what’s happening at 

Nhill Lutheran School.   

In this newsletter you will find a great article 

titled Working Closely With Your Child’s 

Teacher This Year.  I encourage you to read 

this article as it highlights numerous benefits of 

a positive parent-teacher partnership, in 

particular for the progress and wellbeing of the 

students.  At Nhill Lutheran School we value a 

close home-school partnership, and parents 

are always welcome to arrange a time to 

meet with teachers. 

This year we welcome a number of people 

into our school community – 10 new 

Foundation students, 5 students in other year 

levels and 1 staff member, Ms Linda Rutherford 

as Integration Aide.  Welcome back, also, to 

all returning students and their families.  I hope 

you all feel welcomed and it will be great to 

see you at the Welcome BBQ on Friday 

February 7 at 6.30pm. 

Communication 

Apart from weekly newsletters other forms of 

communication are used by the school.  All 

class teachers and students use the Seesaw 

app to share student learning and to share 

other important information.  Teachers will be 

sending home instructions on how to connect 

to Seesaw if they have not yet done so.  

Additionally, the Flexibuzz app is used, as well 

as emails and notes that are distributed, and 

of course phone calls and face to face 

conversations also occur.     

 

Surface to Deep 

Last year I shared with the students about 

surface and deep learning.  I asked them to 

imagine they were at the beach in the ocean.  

With their heads above water they can see a 

lot of the surface of the ocean, maybe a boat 

or a wave.  But we know there’s a lot more to 

the ocean than just what is on the surface.  If 

we go deeper into the water we see a whole 

different world – fish, seaweed, rocks, shells, 

shipwrecks.  The concepts of surface and 

deep can relate to learning.  By going deeper 

with learning concepts more information is 

learnt and retained, thinking becomes 

broader, and learners develop conceptual 

understanding.  Surface learning is important 

but if we only stay at that level much richer 

learning experiences are missed.  Let’s look at 

an example of moving from surface to deep 

learning by using Tom Roberts’ painting Bailed 

Up (where a stagecoach is being held up by 

bushrangers).  Look at how the flow of learning 

moves from surface to deep: an idea →many 

ideas → relating ideas →extending ideas.  

Who painted Bailed Up? (an idea) → outline 

at least 2 techniques Roberts used in Bailed Up 

(many ideas) → Relate what is happening in 

Bailed Up to a current event (relating ideas) 

→What do you think Roberts was saying 

through his painting Bailed Up? (extending 

ideas).  I look forward to seeing many rich 

learning experiences where students may 

grow in their deep thinking capabilities. 

Cyber Safety Agreements 

Cyber Safety Agreements were emailed to 

families with the Welcome letter.  Please read 

these with your child, sign where asked, and 

return to the school.  We aim to have safe 

behaviours when our students use technology. 

Every blessing for your week and I look forward 

to serving you and this wonderful school 

community in 2020, 

Damon Prenzler 

From the Principal 



 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Abdullah and Moosa Ahmad and their 

family 

 Esther Alexander and her family 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Nhill: 10am Parish service 

Including blessing of school 

staff and students 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

God does not give up on you 

The LORD says, ‘Let my people return to me. 

Remove every obstacle from their path! Build the 

road and make it ready! 

I am the high and holy God, who lives for ever. I 

live in a high and holy place, but I also live with 

people who are humble and repentant, so that I 

can restore their confidence and hope.’ (verses 

14,15) 

Read Isaiah 57:14-21 

God does not give up on you. Even if you turn 

away from him or forget his presence in your life or 

take him for granted, he is always ready to 

receive you back into his arms. 

It’s true that God is greater than you (or anyone 

else) can possibly imagine. His power and beauty 

and goodness are beyond our human 

comprehension. But God isn’t a snob. He isn’t too 

proud to come down to the level of human 

beings and be with them. He isn’t too proud to be 

with you—even though you may sometimes feel 

unworthy of his goodness. 

Maybe at times you’ve been proud and hard-

hearted in relation to other people and to God. 

But you don’t need to lose confidence. Trust in 

God. In Christ he freely forgives you and sets you 

on a clear path of life. 

Lord Jesus, thank you for coming to me. Please 

keep me humble and repentant, so that I may live 

with confidence and hope in you. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel is held in the Multi Purpose 

Room on Friday at 9am. It will be run 

by Pastor Carl. Parents and friends 

are invited to join us and stay for 

morning tea and coffee. 

Chapel Offering 

At today’s Chapel $17 was collected and 

will go to the Maw Per Koh orhanage 

school in Myanmar. Thank you for blessing 

our sister school in Myanmar.  

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-ntitukk-muhirtrlh-t/


 

Lunch Orders 

Get ‘Em Going Playgroup has started 

again, meeting each Tuesday at 9.15 am. 

Each week children will be given the 

opportunity to participate in physical, social 

and mental stimulating activities to assist in 

preparing them for their learning journey 

ahead. 

Please bring along the following: 

 A water bottle 

 Fruit snack 

 Gold coin donation 

If you have any questions or would like 

more information on the program please 

see Mrs Koning at the front office.  

Get ‘em Going 

The current Wimmera Bakery lunch order list 

was sent home with students on Thursday. It 

can also be found using the Flexibuzz app. 

Students can order these items in the 

morning and they will be delivered in time 

for lunch. Please send a list to school on an 

envelope or in a zip lock bag, along with 

the money for the items. Small amounts of 

change can be given and will be sent 

home the same day. 

Zooper Doopers are also for sale at school 

for $1. The sale of these raises funds for the 

SRC. They can be ordered in the morning 

using the same envelope/bag as any lunch 

orders. 

If students need their lunch reheated, can 

they please bring their food in a suitable 

container. 

If there are any parents or friends who 

would be willing to pick up the lunches on 

a Friday, please contact Mrs Koning so a 

roster can be drawn up. 

New Bibles 

Our new students and Year 3 students 

received their own Bible at chapel today. 

Thanks to the Parents and Friends for 

donating these. 



 

Hats 

NLS volunteers 

Reading Buddies Program 

We are currently seeking some parent helpers to 

assist with our reading buddies program and 

Perceptual Motor Program (PMP). Reading 

buddies involves parent volunteers coming into 

classrooms and listening to students reading 

aloud. Volunteers must have a current Working 

With Children Check and complete the training 

that is explained below.  

Volunteering at NLS 

For all parents wishing to volunteer at school to 

help in the classroom, on camps or with other 

student activities this year, parents must bring 

the following to the front office: 1) a current 

Working with Children Check and; 2) a 

certificate of completion of one-hour Valuing 

Safe Community training session on-line within 

the past three years. As a school of the Lutheran 

Church of Australia (LCA), staff and volunteers 

are obliged to meet the requirements of the 

LCA Safe Place Policy. Valuing Safe 

Communities (VSC) is a program to comply with 

this expectation. This training is valid for three 

years.  

VSC Online Training Instructions 

Go to http://ilearn.alc.edu.au/course/

view.php?id=170. Follow the instructions. Use the 

Enrolment Key: VSC3_Volunt33r to gain access 

to the training. On-line training takes about 30-

40 minutes. Certificates of completion will be 

generated at the end of the session. If you need 

any assistance, or would like to use a school 

computer to complete the training, please see 

Mrs Koning at the front office. 

Child Safety 

Students across all year levels will be revising 

Cyber Safety and how to protect themselves 

online. Key messages that you can also 

reinforce at home include; Informing 

students that nothing ever disappears from 

cyberspace; online behaviour and 

comments become a digital imprint visible 

to potential friends, employers etc. 

At Nhill Lutheran School, we strongly 

encourage parents to develop appropriate 

on-line boundaries for their children. If you 

would like more information and advice, 

please visit the government Cyber Safety 

website at www.cybersafetyhelp.gov.au.  

Please remember that hats are compulsory for 

Term 1. No hat means no play.  Please make 

sure that all hat are named and maintained in 

good condition. 

Swimming News 

Students will begin 

swimming lessons, 

starting on Monday 

17th February, and 

will be run daily 

between 11am-

1.30pm. Students 

will get changed at school and then walk 

down to the swimming pool. Students are 

encouraged to bring along sandals or other 

appropriate footwear to walk to the pool. 

Please make sure that all clothing is named. 

The Swimming Carnival will be held on Friday 

28th February and we are seeking a few 

volunteers to assist us on the day. If you are 

able to assist please contact Mrs Koning. at 

the front office.  









 




